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Good morning, Deb,
 
Please accept the attached comments regarding the reopened public hearing for the proposed Big
Moose ski area redevelopment.
 
I hope you can stay cool,
 
Eliza Townsend
Maine Conservation Policy Director
(207) 699-9815
etownsend@outdoors.org
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Ms. Debra Kaczowski 
Permitting & Compliance Regional Supervisor 
Land Use Planning Commission 
PO Box 1107 
Greenville, ME 04441 
July 21, 2022 
  
Re: BIG LAKE DEVELOPMENT COMPANY, LLC’s APPLICATION FOR DEVELOPMENT PERMIT DP 3639-F 
  
Dear Ms. Kaczowski, 
  
I am pleased that the LUPC voted unanimously to reopen the hearing on the application by Big Lake 
Development LLC to redevelop the Big Moose Mountain Ski Resort. 
  
Like many Greenville area residents and businesses, AMC is eager to see the ski area reopened. We 
believe strongly in the contribution of thoughtfully planned outdoor recreation to the local economy, 
and several of us have fond memories of skiing at the mountain.   
  
However, the mountain has had a long history of management turnover. The redevelopment proposal 
and the Greenville area will be best served if the Commission takes the time to be thorough in its 
review. It’s also important that the LUPC hold all applicants, no matter how popular or unpopular, to the 
same standards.  
  
Clarity and transparency on the financing of the redevelopment are critical for adherence to LUPC rules 
and standards, to ensure the long-term success of the project, and to protect Maine’s natural resources. 
As you know, the Commission’s Land Use Standards specify that an applicant must have the financial 
capacity to meet the criteria of all state and federal laws and the Commission’s own standards.  
  
Currently the applicant’s financial capacity is not at all clear, and there are several reasons to believe 
that financing for Phases 1 and 2 are intertwined, including the November 2021 letter from Barclays 
Capital, which refers to a “$25 million taxable revenue bond issue to be secured by various revenues to 
be generated by the Big Lake real estate development as well as fee title in the individual properties 
within Big Lake” which “can also be sold in order to fund a nonprofit charitable contribution from Big 
Lake to Big Moose to help pay for construction costs of the Big Moose project.” In March 2022, applicant 
Mr. Perry Williams told the Piscataquis County commissioners that the mountain “is too far away for day 
trips which caps the number of people going” again suggesting that the Phase 2 real estate development 
is essential to the financial viability of the resort. (Item #15, March 8 minutes, attached) 
  
This confusing financial arrangement makes it even more important that the commission get complete 
answers regarding wildlife and wildlife habitat.  On June 7 Mr. Dieterich stated that “we’ve worked with 
IF&W…taken their recommendations…” and the applicant has “gone above and beyond to be compliant 
in every step.”  In fact, several issues require further attention: 
  







 


Northern Bog Lemming 
In May 26, 2022 comments, the Maine Dept. of Inland Fisheries & Wildlife (IF&W) expressed frustration 
regarding the survey for Northern Bog Lemming, one of Maine’s rarest animals, which did not follow 
protocol by testing scat found within the project area.  If the lemming’s presence could impact the 
configuration and viability of the marina, part of the real estate development in Phase 2 that may be 
needed to pay the bonds for Phase 1, it would be best to address it now.  
  
Bicknell’s Thrush 
Does the April 2022 plan for avoiding disturbance of Bicknell’s Thrush during breeding and nesting 
season meet the recommendations of the Maine IF&W, spelled out in their memo of June 8, 2021?  
  
Vernal Pools and Wetlands 
The Natural Resources Report prepared by Boyle Associates in February 2021 and provided to the LUPC 
on June 6, 2022 makes clear that further work is needed, including both formal vernal pool assessments 
conducted under appropriate spring conditions and a follow-up verification of wetlands completed 
during growing season.  Have those assessments and verifications been conducted? If not, what is the 
plan for conducting them? I note that the season for vernal pools has passed for 2022. 
  
Marina and Residential Housing Units 
IF&W has expressed serious concerns about both the 200-boat marina on Moosehead Lake and the 450 
units of residential housing, both proposed for Phase 2. If this is the real estate development referred to 
in the November 2021 letter from Barclays Capital as security for a $25 million taxable revenue bond, 
what implications do these serious concerns have for the financial viability of the entire project?  
  
The Land Use Planning Commission has been given a solemn responsibility including “to support and 
encourage Maine’s natural resource based economy and strong environmental protections”.  In order to 
carry out this important charge, the Commission must have a complete understanding of the financing 
of Big Lake Development Co.’s proposed project, and its impact on Maine’s environment and wildlife. 
We look forward to the additional hearing and will follow it with interest. 
  
Thank you, 
  
Eliza Townsend 
Maine Conservation Policy Director 
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